CALEDONIA FAIR

HOME, GARDEN & JR. FAIR PRIZE LIST

2014



SEPTEMBER 25 - SEPTEMBER 28

CELEBRATING 142 YEARS

In Memoriam 2013

Angus Bain Allan Murray

The theme of the 142nd Caledonia Fair is:

"Celebrate the Family Farm"

Cover Artwork by Ruth Zadanyi

Make your entries online at:

www.caledoniafair.ca



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Welcome to the 142nd Caledonia Fair

A Warm Welcome to all the exhibitors, visitors, and neighbours as we celebrate our 142nd fair. Please enjoy your visit to the fair, as you experience the tastes and aromas of the food vendors, the sounds of the midway, and see the wide variety of exhibits and competitions. As our country has grown and changed with the times, so has our fair. The fair began as an agricultural event providing opportunities for friendly competitions, showcasing of local talents, and lots of socializing. Today we still are able to continue these traditions, and also add events, and activities that are part of our present times.

This year our theme is "Celebrating the Family Farm". Take the opportunity to learn what food is produced in our own community as you experience the fair, and visit our many attractions. Bring your family and friends to enjoy the midway, the competitions, the demolition derbies, the wide variety of performances, the Exhibition Hall, livestock shows, Squire McKinnon's Barn and so much more. Take some time to also relax by the beautiful Grand River at our riverfront picnic area.

It is a privilege to serve as Presidents of this beautiful fair. We would like to extend our gratitude to the many volunteers who make up our Caledonia Agricultural Society membership, who work many long hours to plan and make this fair a success. And we also want to thank our "Friends of the Fair", who have supported us financially.

The Caledonia Agricultural Society extends a warm invitation to everyone to come to enjoy and participate in our 142nd fair.

Tom and Diane Peart

President and Homecraft President for 2014

905-765-2027

Prize Book 2014

Contents

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE	
PAST PRESIDENTS	
PAST PRESIDENTS OF HOMECRAFT	
HONORARY DIRECTORS	
AGRICULTURAL SERVICE DIPLOMA RECIPIENTS	!
CAS - OFFICERS FOR 2014	
COMMITTEES OF MANAGEMENT 2014 - HOMECRAFT DIVISION	
RULES & REGULATIONS	
VEGETABLES	1
FRUIT	13
FLOWERS & PLANTS	14
BAKED PRODUCTS	18
CANNED GOODS & PRESERVES	22
NEEDLECRAFT	
CROSS-STITCHING, EMBROIDERY, ETC.	25
SEWING (GENERAL)	27
SEWING & KNITTING (ADULT WEAR)	
SEWING & KNITTING (CHILDREN'S WEAR)	
SENIOR CITIZEN'S WORK	30
QUILTS	31
ART	33
PHOTOGRAPHY	35
CRAFTS	36
CHRISTMAS CORNER	38
HALLOWEEN HOLLOW	40
ANTIQUES AND NOSTALGIA	41
FOR MEN ONLY	
GROUP DISPLAY	43
JUNIOR FAIR	
4-H CLUBS	51
2014 BABY SHOW	
FRIENDS OF THE FAIR	54

PAST PRESIDENTS

Hugh Stewart	1873-74
David Young	
James Madigan	1879-80
Matthew Richardson	1881-82
David Young	
John Thorburn	1884-85
Joseph Hudspeth	1886-87
George Clark	1888-89
W.H. Hull	
Thomas Conboy	1892-93
James Urie	1894-95
J. Barrington	1896-97
N.H. Wickett	1898-99
Wm. Petch	1900-01
Isaac Weylie	1902-03
James Douglas	1904
James Parke	1905-06
R.E. Walker	
D.Z. Gibson	
W.W. Hull	
W.A. Douglas	
J.W. Richardson	
Wm. Grinyer	
J.W. Old	
J.M. Moore	
Wm. Doyle	1920-21
W.S. Hudspeth	
M.C. Senn	
D. Kelly	
Wm. Berry	
J.H. Howden	
Joe Martindale	
T.L. Peart	
Allan Anderson	
J. Leslie Old	
Herbert Howden	
Fred Stoneman	
A.J. Cowie	

H.J. Anderson	
Wilson Douglas	1946
G.B. Martindale	1947
Norman Hyslop	
Walter Weylie	
John K. Peart	1951-52
Tal Woolley	
Rae Hudspeth	1955-56
George Berry	1957-58
Robert Thompson	1959-60
Ernest Hagan	
Angus Bain	
Gilbert Douglas	1965-66
Thomas Hyslop	1967-68
Lewis Hussack	
Lewis Keefer	1971-72
James McBlain	1973-74
Emerson Peart	1975-76
J.C. Beattie	
Clarke M. Smith	
Stanley Jerome	
Fred Thompson	1983-84
Donald Douglas	1985-86
Allan Murray	
K. Bruce Smith	
John Douglas	
Don Carlin	
John Hussack	
Russell Douglas	
Ralph Yule	
Linda Fisher	2001-2002
Doug Murphy	
Mark Peart	2005-2006
Richard Johnson	2007-2008
John Hussack	
Doug Murphy	
Sharon Soules	2011-2012

PAST PRESIDENTS OF HOMECRAFT

Mrs. W.S. Hudspeth	prior to 1946
Mrs. Norman Hyslop	1946-47
Mrs. J. Leslie Old	1948-49
Mrs. Wilson Douglas	1950-51
Mrs. Ross Howley	1952-53
Mrs. G.B. Martindale	1954-55
Mrs. Lewis Keefer	
Mrs. Robert Thompson	
Mrs. John K. Peart	
Mrs. Mac Stoneman	1962-63
Mrs. R.N. Moore	1964-65
Mrs. Ernest Hagan	1966-67
Mrs. Gilbert Douglas	
Mrs. J.C. Yule	
Mrs. J.C. Beattie	1972-73
Mrs. Angus Bain	1974-75
Mrs. Rae Hudspeth	1976-77
Mrs. Clarke Smith	1978-79

Mrs. Harold Bothwright	1980-81
Mrs. John Nelles	1982-83
Mrs. Lewis Hussack	1984-85
Mrs. Beverly Buist	1986-87
Mrs. Madelene Fox	
Mrs. Irene Cruickshank	1990-91
Mrs. Lois B. Douglas	1992-93
Mrs. Linda Fisher	1994-95
Mrs. Karen Douglas	
Peggy Beckerson	
Mrs. Marjorie Yule	
Mrs. Matie Paul	2002-03
Mrs. Marie Peart	2004-05
Mrs. Sandra Stirling	2006-07
Mrs. Sharon Soules	
Mrs. Jayne Townson	2010-11
Mrs. Matie Paul	2012-13

HONORARY DIRECTORS

Toby Barrett, M.P.P. Brai	nt-	Haldimand-Norfolk
Diane Finley M.P		
Ken Hewitt	of	Haldimand County

DISTRICT 6 REPRESENTATIVES TO THE ONTARIO ASSOCIATION OF AGRICULTURAL SOCIETIES

Agricultural Director	 Paul Anderson	, Binbrook Fair
Homecraft Director.	 Margaret Clark	Dunnville Fair

AGRICULTURAL SERVICE DIPLOMA RECIPIENTS

1939	J.W. Richardson
1940	William Berry
1941	Weylie Hudspeth
	Thos L. Peart
	Herb Howden
	Fred Stoneman
	Wm. A. Douglas
	A.J. Cowie
	Dennis Kelly
1949	G. Ben Martindale
	Harry J. Anderson
	Norman Hyslop
	Wilson Douglas
1954	Duff Thompson
1955	Norman Patterson
1956	Joseph Martindale
1957	J. Leslie Old
	A. M. Rice
	D. Tal Woolley
	Rae Hudspeth
	A. Gordon Skinner
	George Berry
	John K. Peart
	Robert F. Thompson
1965	Reg. Hudspeth
	Ernie Hagan
	Angus Bain
	Mrs. Norman Hyslop
1969Mr. 8	and Mrs. Gilbert Douglas
1970 M	r. and Mrs. Cam Wickett
	r. and Mrs . Thos. Hyslop
	and Mrs. Lewis Hussack
	Mrs. Ross Howley
	Lewis Keefer
	Archie Bain
1976 N	lr. and Mrs. Jim McBlain

1977	Mrs. Robert Thompson
1978	Mr. and Mrs. Emerson Peart
1979	Mrs. Mary V. Nelles
1980	Mrs. John K. Peart
1981	Mr. and Mrs. J.C. Beattie
1982	Mr. and Mrs. Clarke Smith
1983	Mr. and Mrs. J.C. Yule
1984	Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Jerome
1985	Mr. and Mrs. Harold Bothwright
	Fred Thompson
1987	Vera Hagan
1988	Don and Lois B.Douglas
1989	Beverly Buist
	Allan Murray
1991	Charles and Madelene Fox
	K. Bruce & Linda Smith
1993	Irene Cruickshank
1994	John and Lois A. Douglas
1995	Ruth Zadanyi
1996	Don Carlin
	Linda Fisher
1998	John Hussack
1999	Russell and Karen Douglas
	Bud and Marylou Cunningham
2001	Ralph and Marjorie Yule
	Sue Honchar
2003	Matie Paul
	Doug and Cindy Murphy
	Mark and Marie Peart
	Sandra Stirling
	Richard Johnson
	Sharon Soules
	Owen & Dorothy Beemer
	Jayne Townson
	June Wise
2012	Dat Foorman

CAS - OFFICERS FOR 2014

PAST PRESIDENT	Sharon Soules
PRESIDENT	Tom Peart
FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT	Ben Allison
SECOND VICE-PRESIDENT	Jodie Easson
MANAGER	Vickie Peart

DIRECTORS

THREE YEAR TERM	Two Year Term	ONE YEAR TERM
Sharon Allison	Jan Cranston	Ben Allison
Lindsey Farrell- Johnson	Jodie Easson	Joyce Mariutti
Linda Fisher	Richard Johnson	Dawna Ebert
John Hussack	Mark Peart	Doug Murphy
Allan Hedley	Sharon Soules	Dan O'Reilly
Dave Murray	Kim Turnbull	Sandra Stirling
Jim Pearce		Doug Townson
Tom Peart		Jake Vandendool

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

COMMITTEE	MEMBERS	
Wendy Alderson Janice Anderson Marilyn Barker Colleen Beemer Dorothy Beemer Jack Beemer Owen Beemer Cindy Benedict Ralph Benedict Margaret Bernhardt Kevin Beveridge Misti Bottenfield Janice Boyter Max Cranston Tyler Cranston Ashley de Leeuw Joanne Douglas-Lane Lois A. Douglas Lois B. Douglas Pam Douglas Chris Dudych Darryl Dudych Jeff Dudych Myron Dudych Faye Farrell Pat Fearman Paul Fearman Brenda Ferris Allan Fisher	Collin Fisher Jasmine Fisher Marina Fleming Joanne Grant Richard Grant Karen Gray Bill Griffey Byran Hedley Cameron Hedley Colin Hedley Katherine Hedley Kelsey Hedley Renee Hedley Sarah Hedley Sue Honchar Ed Houwer James Houwer Mary Hubert Gordon Hussack Jim Hussack Karen Hussack Vivian Hussack Tom Hunter Kevin Jewell Linda Jewell Kathy Johnson Glenn Johnson	Melissa Kerwin John Lane Dale Lang Lisa Liegler Jean Lyall Paul Makey Wendy Makey Donald McBlain Kathleen McBlain Minnie McBlain Betsy McBurney Brian McBurney Dan McBurney Sharon McBurney Ken McConachie Marie McConachie Jean McClung Catherine McGill Gayle McKinney Cindy Murphy Garry Parkin Matie Paul Bill Pearce Candy Pearce Nathan Pearce Diane Peart Marie Peart Wayne Peart Helen Peirson
Candace Fisher	Jerry Kelleher	Diana Prince

COMMITTEE MEMBERS (continued)

Lori Pyle	Ron Smith	Trevor Wilkieson
Sarah Pyle	Russell Smith	Tyler Wilkieson
Bill Richards	Connie Stubbs	Barb Wilson
Don Richards	Paul Tatersall	Doug Wilson
Michael Richards	Shirley Timson	Beth Wise
Shirley Robson	lan Thompson	Darren Wise
Nancy Rose	Jayne Townson	June Wise
Chuck Roth	Dawn Turnbull	David Young
Elizabeth Salac	Brian Walker	Kathy Young
Diane Shannon	Chris Watling	Richard Young
Amy Singh	Mike Watting	Sandra Young
Raj Singh	Brian Whitwell	Shirley Young
Elizabeth Smith	Bryan Wilkieson	Darlene Yule
Jeff Smith	John Wilkieson	Patti Zadanyi
Joyce Smith	Roxanne Wilkieson	,
Linda Smith	Steven Wilkieson	

JUNIOR MEMBERS

Thomas Boyter	James Jewell	Brendan Murphy
Spencer Douglas	Andrew Hedley	Matt Murray
Jacquie Easson	Kayla Hedley	Stephen O'Reilly
Jessica Easson	Leah McBlain	Maeve O'Reilly

HONORARY LIFE MEMBERS

Greg Bates	Charles Fox	Sam McClung
Don Berry	Robert Holt	K. Bruce Smith
Bud Cunningham	Richard Harrison	Dennis Stoneman
Don Douglas	Ron Howden	Carl F. Thompson
John Douglas	Bob Hudspeth	David Wickett
Russell Douglas	Allan Hyslop	John Wickett
Don Farrell	Thomas Hyslop	Larry Wilkieson
Don Forbes	Stanley Jerome	Ralph Yule
Fred Forbes	Dave Montross	

HONORARY HOMECRAFT MEMBERS

Mrs. John Albin	Mrs. Bud Cunningham	Mrs. Wm. Lang
Mrs. D. Atkinson	Mrs. Karen Dauglas	Mrs. G. Martindale
Mrs. Angus Bain	Mrs. J. McKee - Helmer	Mrs. Diane McEachern
Mrs. Marjorie Bain	Mrs. Robt. Holt	Mrs. Mary Nelles
Peggy Beckerson		Mrs. John K. Peart
Mrs. Bev. Buist	Mrs. Eleanor Karges	Mrs. Clarke Smith
Mrs. Irene Cruickshank	Mrs. Ken Lang	Mrs. Mariorie Yule

COMMITTEES OF MANAGEMENT 2014 - HOMECRAFT DIVISION

Past PresidentMatie PaulPresidentDiane Peart1st Vice PresidentBetsy McBurneyHomecraft AsstJayne Townson

FLOWERS & PLANTS - Betsy McBurney, Lorraine Johnson, Jan Cranston, Helen Peirson, Brian McBurney, Kevin Beveridge, Joanne Grant, Linda Jewell

Вакер Goods - June Wise, Janice Boyter, Kathy Young, Diana Prince, Shirley Robson, Shirley Timson

CANNED GOODS & PRESERVES - Jean McClung, Sue Honchar, Kathleen McBlain, Dorothy Beemer

Needlecraft - Janice Anderson, Faye Farrell, Jayne Townson, Lois B. Douglas, Colleen Beemer, Wendy Alderson

Art & Рнотоgraphy - Marilyn Barker, Roxanne Wilkieson, Marg Bernhardt, Elizabeth Smith, Mary Hubert, Marina Fleming, Ashley de Leeuw

CRAFTS - Joyce Smith, Kathy Johnson, Elizabeth Salac

CHRISTMAS CORNER - Connie Stubbs, Darlene Yule

HALLOWEEN HOLLOW - Sandra Stirling, Diane Shannon

GROUP DISPLAY - Jayne Townson, Lois B. Douglas

ANTIQUES AND NOSTALGIA - Sharon Soules, Cindy Benedict, Joanne Grant

School Exhibit - Amy Singh, Marie Peart, Wendy Makey, Lori Pyle, Linda Smith, Sandra Young, Diane Peart, Brenda Ferris, Minnie McBlain, Karen Gray, Barbara Wilson

SCHOOL SPECIALS - Jean Lyall, Marg Houwer, Matie Paul, Patti Zadanyi

JUNIOR FAIR - Renee Hedley, Lisa Liegler, Laura Hussack, Vivian Hussack, Cindy Murphy, Beth Wise, Ashley Yule, Sarah Hedley

BABY Show - Liz Salac, Joyce Smith

FLOATERS - Shirley Young, Marjorie Yule, Catherine McGill, Gayle McKinney

Secret Garden - Ruth Zadanyi, Sandra Stirling, Nancy Rose, Patti Zadanyi, Janice Boyter

RULES & REGULATIONS

 That competition for the following prizes be open to the world, except when otherwise specified in the Prize List.

ADMISSION FEES:

Thursday, September 25 - \$5.00 with food donation (to Caledonia & District Food Bank) \$7.00 without, Elementary School and under FREE. Fair opens at 4:00 p.m.

Friday, September 26 - Adults \$9.00, Seniors \$8.00, High School Students \$6.00 until4 p.m., Elementary School and under free. Haldimand County Elementary School Pass Valid September 26 Only.

Saturday, September 27 - Adults \$9.00, Seniors \$8.00, Elementary School \$3.00.

Sunday, September 28 - Adults \$9.00, Seniors \$8.00, Elementary School \$3.00.

Weekend Pass - One admission each day \$25.00

All fees include HST where applicable

CHILDREN 5 & UNDER FREE

Limited car parking on the grounds - \$3.00.

- 3. All exhibitors to receive an Exhibitors ticket instead of a membership card.
- 4. That annual Senior exhibitor fee will be \$6.00 and Junior exhibitor fee \$3.00. Each exhibitor must purchase an exhibitor ticket before making entries, a registered firm being recognized as one exhibitor. Membership may also be purchased for \$6.00. Membership does not entitle the holder to admission to the fair.
- All entries to be made by mail or otherwise by September 12th to: Caledonia Fair, 151 Caithness St. E. Caledonia N3W 1C2.
- 6. Where the amount of prizes won by the exhibitor is over \$12.00, \$6.00 will be retained for exhibitor fee for 2014. Entry Fees, as specified, will be charged. H.S.T. will be applied to Entry Fees where applicable.
- Where the amount of prizes won by the exhibitor is less than \$3.00 there will be no deductions in lieu of entry fees.
- 8. The Society will not be responsible for any loss, damage or accident occuring to any person or property on the grounds during the Fair. The Directors hope patrons of the Fair obey orders. The Society will take all reasonable care of exhibits, but will not be responsible for any loss or damage. (Please note Hold Harmless Agreement on following page.)
- While every possible assistance will be most cheerfully given in placing exhibits, no
 package or case of any kind whatsoever will be opened unless accompanied by the
 exhibitor or someone sent specially in charge.
- 10. That all articles entered for competition must be entered in strict accordance with the Prize List in order to secure a prize, the exact number and quantity stated in the prize list being strictly adhered to.
- No member will be allowed to make more than one entry in each case for Society Prizes with the same animal or article unless otherwise specified. This rule not to apply to animals in herds or pens, nor to special prizes offered by persons outside the Society, but to apply to all kinds of grains, seeds, flowers, roots and vegetables, domestic and horticultural products, in which additional specimens would necessarily be similar to the first.

- All produce to be growth of parties exhibiting same. Every animal, fowl, article, product or chattel exhibited must be the actual bona fide property and belong absolutely to the person or persons entering or exhibiting the same. In the case of every article, product or chattel exhibited, other than livestock, the said article, product or chattel must be of the actual production, growth or manufacture, as the case may be, of the person or persons owning or exhibiting the same, except specially mentioned in the list.
- Tickets will be placed on the work that has been exhibited before, or is entered in the wrong list, with the words "Ruled Out".
- 14. That the exhibitor of horses, cattle or sheep do bring them forward when called upon by the Directors, otherwise they will not be noticed.
- No competitor will be entitled to a prize if the judges deem the stock or article unworthy of the same.
- Any person interfering by conversation or otherwise, with the judges until after judgement is passed, shall have no prize awarded him.
- Any exhibitor making a protest to the official judges will be required to make a deposit
 of \$50.00, and if said protest is not sustained the said amount will be retained by the
 Association.
- 18. All protests to be made in writing as soon as possible, so that the judges in the class may be heard on it, as the Directors of the Society do not constitute a Board of Judges to hear complaints. The Directors earnestly hope that all exhibitors will not enter protests without strong grounds for doing so, as much annoyance and unpleasantness is occasioned by protests of a frivolous nature.
- In case an error occurs in the printing of the Prize List, the Directors have the power to rectify the same.
- 20. In case of insufficient funds, due to weather or other conditions, the Society reserves the right to pay only a percentage of the prizes awarded for exhibits.
- 21. Should a livestock show be cancelled due to weather or other conditions, the Society reserves the right to pay only a percentage of the prize money for that portion and/or mileage consideration, at the final decision of the Society executive.
- 22. Notice is hereby given that the Officers of the Society may, by their rules and regulations, prohibit and prevent theatrical, circus and mountebank performances, the sale of lottery tickets, exhibitions or shows, and may prohibit the sale of cheap jewellery or other articles of a similar nature, and no games of chance or gambling will be permitted on the grounds or within 200 yards thereof; the Society may also regulate or prevent the huckstering or trafficking in fruit, goods, wares or merchandise on the Exhibition Grounds, or within 300 yards thereof.
- ALL CHEQUES FOR PRIZE MONEY MUST BE PRESENTED AT THE BANK BY THE LAST BANKING DAY IN NOVEMBER.

HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT

Upon making an Entry the Exhibitor shall Indemnify and Hold Harmless The Caledonia Agricultural Society, their members, agents and employees from and against all claims, demands, losses, costs, damages, actions, suits or proceedings by any third parties that may arise out of, or may attribute to, all operations performed by or carried out by the Exhibitor, his agents, employees, or servants, or anyone for whose acts he may be held liable, howsoever caused.

VEGETABLES

CLASS 32

COMMITTEE

Tom Peart, Chairman; Russell Douglas, Stanley Jerome, Don Forbes, Dave Murray, Wayne Peart, Raj Singh, Ron Smith

RULES AND REGULATIONS

- The largest vegetables will not necessarily win.
- 2. Stems must be left on pumpkins and squash.
- 3. All classes of A.O.V. must be correctly named.
- 4. All vegetables must be grown by the exhibitor

Entry Fee 10% (+H.S.T.) deducted from winners

All exhibits in this class must be placed in the Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. Wednesday evening, September 24 and remain until 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28.

VEGETABLE SPECIALS

Peart's Strawberry Farm 1st. Prize for the Heaviest Pumpkin or Squash Stanley Jerome Collection of Vegetables, Award

George MacDonald Memorial Most Points, Vegetables, Trophy and \$50
Caledonia Fair Most Points, First Time Exhibitor - \$20

FIELD ROOTS

Trays provided by Society

Section		1st	2nd	3rd	4th
1.	Heaviest Pumpkin or Squash	50.00	30.00	20.00	10.00
	*\$5.00 to all other entries over 100 lbs.				
2.	Heaviest Pumpkin (Jack O Lantern)	15.00	10.00	5.00	3.00
	* \$3.00 to all other entries				
3.	Collection of Potatoes, 3 varieties, 4 litre	8.00	7.00	6.00	4.00
	basket of each				
4.	Pyramid of Potatoes, 18 in. sq. base	8.00	7.00	6.00	4.00
5.	18 Potatoes, White A.O.V.	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
6.	18 Potatoes, Early Variety, named	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
7.	18 Potatoes, Red AV	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00

NOTE: Entries in Sec. 1, 2, 40 & 41 may be reclassified by the Committee or Judge if incorrectly identified.

GARDEN VEGETABLES

Sectio	on	1st	2nd	3rd	4th
8.	Cabbage, red, 3 heads	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
9.	Cabbage, green, late, 3 heads	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00

		the contract of			
10.	Cabbage, A.O.V., 3 heads	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
11.	Cauliflower, 3 heads	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
12.	Carrots, table, 6 roots	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
13.	Table Beets, 6 roots	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
14.	Garlic, any variety, 3 bulbs	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
15.	Onions, Spanish, 12	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
16.	Yellow Cooking Onions, 12	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
17.	Onions, A.O.V., 12	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
18.	Display of Onions, any or all var., on tray supplied 12" x 16"	5.00	4.00	3.00	2.00
19.	Largest Onion, A.V	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
20.	Rope of Onions or Garlic, at least 24" long	10.00	8.00	6.00	4.00
21.	Onions, pickling, 2 litre basket	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
22.	Brussel Sprouts, 2 litre basket	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
23.	One plant of Parsley, pot grown	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
24.	Peppers, hot red, three	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
25.	Peppers, sweet red, three	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
26.	Peppers, sweet green, three	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
27.	Cucumbers for slicing, six	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
28.	Cucumbers for pickling, 2 ltr bskt	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
29.	Heaviest Cucumber	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
30.	Tomatoes, red, slicing six	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
31.	3 largest tomatoes, A.V., not green	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
32.	Collection of Tomatoes, 3 varieties named, 3 of each variety, arranged on a tray supplied 8" x 12"	6.00	4.00	3.00	2.00
33.	Pint, Cherry Tomatoes	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
34.	Eggplants, 2	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
35.	Pumpkin, pie, 2	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
36.	Watermelon, one	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
37.	Muskmelon, two	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
38.	Delicate or Sweet Potato Squash, 2	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
39.	Longest Zucchini	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
40.	Longest Italian Zucchini	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
41.	Zucchini , 2	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
42.	Squash, Hubbard, 2	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
43.	Squash, Butternut, 2	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
44.	Squash, Buttercup, 2	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
45.	Squash, Pepper, 2	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
46.	Squash, 5 var., 1 of each named	6.00	5.00	4.00	2.00
47.	Heaviest Hubbard Squash	6.00	5.00	4.00	2.00

48.	Squash, A.O.V., 2 named	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
49.	Unusual vegetable named - not a gourd	4.00	3.00	2.00	1.00
50.	Collection of Gourds on a tray 12" x 16"	5.00	4.00	3.00	2.00

Collection of Vegetables, 30" x 30", not less than 6 varieties (no gourds allowed). Forms supplied by Fair. Must be a solid display of vegetables. Quality - 50 points; Arrangement - 40 points; Educational Features - 10 points. Prizes - \$60.00, \$50.00, \$40.00, and \$30.00 for all other worthy entries.

FRUIT

CLASS 33

RULES AND REGULATIONS

- All classes of A.O.V. must be named.
- All fruit must be grown by the exhibitor.

APPLES

PRIZES

	1st	2nd	3rd	4th
Five on a Plate	\$3.00	\$2.50	\$2.25	\$2.00
Four Litre Basket	\$7.00	\$5.00	\$4.00	\$3.00
Half Bushel	\$10.00	\$8.00	\$6.00	\$4.00

Half Bushels Must Be Wooden

5 Pears, Bartlett

5 Pears, Bosc

Prize Book 2014

SECTIONS

	5 on a Plate	4 Litre Ba	asket	Half Bu	ıshel
McIntosh	1	9		17	•
Early Apple, A.O.V.	2	10		18	
lda Red	3	11		19	ı
Delicious (Red)	4	12		20	}
Northern Spy	5	13		21	*
Courtland	6	14		22	
Spartan	7	15		23	
Empire	8	16		24	
Winter Apples A.O.V	25	26		27	
Section	3		1st	2nd	3rd
28. Pyramid of any or every prox. 16" sq. base	variety of winter app	les, ap-	12.00	10.00	8.00
OTHER FRUITS					
Section		1st	2nd	3rd	4th

2.50

2.50

2.25

2.25

2.00

2.00

13

3.00

3.00

31.	5 Pears, (A.O.V. named)	3.00	2.50	2.25	2.00
32.	Grapes, 2 litre Basket, Blue	3.00	2.50	2.25	2.00
33.	Grapes, 2 litre Basket, Red	3.00	2.50	2.25	2.00
34.	Grapes, 2 litre Basket, White or Green	3.00	2.50	2.25	2.00
35.	4 Litre Basket, Blue Grapes	6.00	5.00	4.00	2.00
36.	4 Litre Basket of Grapes, A.O.V	6.00	5.00	4.00	2.00
37.	Table Centre, home grown fruit	8.00	6.00	5.00	4.00

38. Collection of Ontario Grown Fruit, no more than 48" square.
Quality - 50 points; Arrangement - 40 points; Educational Features - 10 points.
Prizes - \$50.00, \$40.00, \$30.00 and \$20.00 for all other worthy entries.

FLOWERS & PLANTS

CLASS 34

COMMITTEE

Betsy McBurney - Chair (905-772-3296), Lorraine Johnson, Joanne Grant, Jan Cranston, Helen Peirson, Linda Jewell, Kevin Beveridge, Brian McBurney

RULES AND REGULATIONS

All exhibits in this class must be placed, with tags securely fastened, in the Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 24, and must remain until 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28. However, all exhibits must be removed very promptly after 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28.

Entry Fee 10% (+H.S.T.) deducted from winners.

Attach the tag to your exhibit using string or an elastic band. **Do not use scotch tape**. Tie the tags securely and make sure they can be easily seen.

POINT SYSTEM

1st prize, 5 points; 2nd prize, 4 points; 3rd prize, 3 points; 4th prize, 2 points

POTTED PLANT SPECIAL

Haldimand Horticultural Society

Most Points, Award

Hamilton Sod - Division of Greenhorizons

Prize Money, Potted Plants

CUT FLOWERS SPECIAL AND ARRANGEMENT SPECIAL

Haldimand Horticultural Society

Arrangements Special

MOST POINTS OVERALL SPECIAL

Mike & Cheri McNally of the Caledonia Garden Centre

Most Points in Class 34

PRIZES

Sections 1 to 46: 1st, \$4.00; 2nd, \$3.00; 3rd, \$2.00; 4th, \$1.00

Special Flower Display - Section 59 - Open to any organizational society. No membership needed and no entry fee charged. This display will reflect the Fair Theme "Celebrate the Family Farm" and is to be a collection of flowers (cut flowers, potted plants allowed) tastefully arranged on three steps, each five feet long. The flower display must be accompanied by a card 12" x 18" naming the organization making the display. To be judged according to the following score: Eye Appeal and Originality - 40 points; Freshness of Flowers and Varieties - 30 points; Individual Arrangements - 30 points.

Prizes: \$30.00, \$25.00, \$20.00, \$17.00 and \$12.00 to all other entries.

POTTED PLANTS

All entries must have been grown in the pots that they are shown in and must have been the property of the exhibitor for at least 3 months.

Each pot must be a non-hanging pot unless otherwise stated

SECTIONS

- 1. Indoor hanging basket, ready to hang
- Outdoor hanging basket, ready to hang Special by St. Paul's Anglican Church 1st - \$12.00; 2nd - \$8.00; 3rd - \$5.00
- 3. Coleus plant/s, one container
- 4. Begonia plant/s, one container
- 5. Impatiens plant/s, one container
- 6. Geranium plant/s, one container
- 7. Pot of assorted plants, 2 or more plants
- 8. African Violet (one crown)
 Special by Catherine McGill in memory of Lois Henry
 1st \$12.00; 2nd \$8.00; 3rd \$5.00
- 9. Flowering indoor plant, not African Violet
- 10. Non-blooming, decorative plant/s or herb/s, one pot
- 11. Dish garden, cacti or succulent, at least 3 varieties, accessories allowed
- 12. Vegetable and/or fruit, one or more plant(s), one pot
- Most Unusual Plant, must be named
- 14. Plant/s grown in an unusual container Special by The Vac Shop 1st \$12.00; 2nd \$8.00; 3rd \$5.00
- 15. Fern

CUT FLOWERS

2

All Cut Flowers must have been grown by the exhibitor. A bloom is defined as an individual flower, one to a stem, no buds. A spray is a portion of a plant with multiple blooms.

- 16. Cosmos, 3 sprays
- 17. Rudbeckia (Black-eyed Susan), 5 blooms

- 18. Zinnias, under 4", 3 blooms
- 19. Zinnias, large over 4", 3 blooms
- 20. Snapdragons, 5 spikes
- 21. Nicotiana, 3 stems
- 22. Marigolds, African type, 5 blooms
- Marigolds, French type, 5 blooms
 Special by Pat Hussack In Memory of Harry and Evelyn Kline
 1st \$12.00; 2nd \$8.00; 3rd \$5.00
- 24. Petunias, 3 sprays
- 25. Chrysanthemums, 3 sprays
- 26. Asters, 3 sprays
- 27. Salvia, 5 spikes, any colour
- 28. Dahlia, under 6", 3 blooms
- 29. Dahlia, over 6", 1 bloom
- 30. Sedum, 1 spray
- 31. Hosta, 1 variety, 3 leaves
- 32. Hosta, 3 different varieties, 1 leaf each variety
- 33. Gladioli, 1 spike
- 34. Hydrangea, 1 stem
- 35. Ornamental grass, 3 stems
- 36. One rose bud with stem (foliage optional)
- 37. One rose bloom with stem (foliage optional)
 Special by Starlight Engraving in memory of Helen Kuipers
 1st \$15.00; 2nd \$10.00; 3rd \$5.00
- 38. Fully opened rose, floating in bowl
- 39. Miniature rose, 1 spray Special by Ken and Anne Jay 1st - \$12.00; 2nd - \$8.00; 3rd - \$5.00
- 40. Any other kind of annual not listed, one variety, 3 blooms, spikes or sprays
- 41. Any other kind of perennial not listed, one variety, 3 blooms, spikes or sprays

COLLECTIONS

SECTIONS

- Collection of marigolds displayed in a suitable container
- 43. Collection of zinnias displayed in a suitable container
- 44. Vase or bowl of geraniums In Memory of Julius Sabo 1st - \$15.00; 2nd - \$10.00; 3rd - \$5.00
- 45. Vase or bowl of mixed perennials
- Vase or bowl of mixed annuals

ARRANGEMENTS

Fresh Flowers to be used in arrangement unless otherwise stated. Flowers do not have to be grown by the exhibitor. Please have accessories well attached as the arrangements will be moved.

PRIZES

1st, \$7.00; 2nd, \$5.00; 3rd, \$4.00; 4th, \$3.00

- 47. **The Family Farm in Haldimand** An arrangement to celebrate a family farm in Haldimand new or old, present or past, big or small. Accessories to include the name of the farm and, if desired, a photo and/or other additions to indicate a farm product and/or a small bit of farm history, etc. (Exhibitor does not need to be a farm owner but please have permission from the farm family you wish to honour.)
- 48. Fertilize This Foliage only featuring 1 or more extra large leaves and/or grasses and/or grains etc. plus other plant material to create a design.
- 49. **Moo, Baa, Oink, Neigh or Cluck** An arrangement that is a tribute to your favourite farm animal, with accessories if desired.
- 50. **Morning Comes Early** An all-around design in a coffee mug.
- 51. **Grown in Haldimand** An arrangement that includes edible foliage and vegetables and/or fruit.
- 52. **Reach for the Stars** A vertical design, with accessories if desired.
- 53. Thanksgiving Dinner A harvest centrepiece, to include candle(s).
- 54. **E-I-E-I-0000** A design with children in mind, with accessories if desired. Special by St. Paul's Anglican Youth Group 1st \$12.00; 2nd \$8.00; 3rd \$5.00
- 55. What's the Weather? Exhibitor's choice. A "Rain" design or a "Sunshine" design with flowers in appropriate colours.
- For Miss Mousie A small design (5 1/2 inches to 10 inches, and not exceeding 10 inches in any direction, including container) that would be appreciated by the barn's smallest occupants.
 Special by Lena Atkinson, In Memory of Lena's Gardening Angels 1st \$15.00; 2nd \$10.00; 3rd \$5.00
- 57. **Following in the Footsteps** An arrangement to welcome the next generation to a family farm, with baby shoes as an accessory or container.
- 58. Down the Lane A wayside design that includes some or all of the following: common and plentiful flowers, foliage, fungus and weeds found along a country lane. Special by Brian's Auto 1st \$12.00; 2nd \$8.00; 3rd \$5.00
- 59. **Special Flower Display** See page 15 for details **Prizes**: \$30.00, \$25.00, \$20.00, \$\vec{10}{7}.00 and \$12.00 to all other entries.

BAKED PRODUCTS

CLASS 35

COMMITTEE

June Wise - Chair (905-765- 2538), Janice Boyter, Diana Prince, Kathy Young, Shirley Robson, Shirley Timson

RULES AND REGULATIONS

All exhibits in this class must be placed in the Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. Wednesday evening, September 24 and must remain until 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28. All baking must be removed from the show cases very promptly after 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28.

Entry Fee 10% (plus H.S.T.) deducted from winners.

Directors are not responsible for baking left after 6:45 P.M. on Sunday.

Classes exceeding 20 entries may be divided at time of judging.

Paper plates will be supplied.

No mixes to be used, unless specified.

All wrappings will be removed after judging for display purposes.

SCORE

Appearance 30; Texture 30; Taste 40

POINT SYSTEM

1st prize, 5 points; 2nd prize, 4 points; 3rd prize, 3 points; 4th prize, 2 points

BAKED PRODUCTS SPECIAL

Committee Award

Most Points Overall in Class 35

Caledonia Country Crafters

Prize Money Contribution

PRIZES

Sections 1 - 22: 1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00; 4th, \$2.00

YEAST PRODUCTS

Use Bread Machines only where stated

The winner of Sec. 2 to enter the Bread Competition at the OAAS District 6 meeting in November. Winner at District level will compete at the 2014 Fair Convention.

SECTIONS

- Fleischmann's Yeast Best Bread Contest Whole Loaf of White Bread Must have proof of use of sponsor's product.
 1st - \$20.00 Gift Certificate; 2nd - \$4.00; 3rd - \$3.00; 4th - \$2.00
- 2. Half (1/2), 60% Whole Wheat Bread, not to exceed 9x5
- 3. Dinner Rolls (3)
- 4. Whole Loaf of Cheese Bread made in Bread Machine

 Special by Zehrs, Caledonia - Cinnamon Buns (3), raisins may be added 1st - \$10.00; 2nd - \$8.00; 3rd - \$6.00

MUFFINS AND FRUIT LOAVES

SECTIONS

- 6. **Robin Hood Family Favourite Recipe** Raisin Bran Muffins (3)
 Must not be baked in papers. Include recipe and proof of use of sponsor's product.
 1st \$25.00 Gift Certificate; 2nd \$10.00 Gift Certificate; 3rd \$3.00; 4th \$2.00
- 7. Blueberry Muffins (3) Must not be baked in papers
- Special by McDonalds, Caledonia 6 Muffins 3 Varieties, 2 of each, named, presented in a decorative basket and not baked in papers.
 1st \$10.00; 2nd \$8.00; 3rd \$6.00
- 9. Chocolate chip muffins, (3)
- 10. Fleischmann's Baking Powder or Crown Corn Syrup Best Loaf Contest
 Best homemade loaf of your choice. Judged on appearance, taste, texture and recipe
 creativity. Must include recipe and proof of use of sponsor's product.
 1st \$20.00 Gift Certificate; 2nd \$4.00; 3rd \$3.00; 4th \$2.00
- 11. Lemon Loaf, (2 slices)
- 12. Banana muffins with chocolate chips (3)

COOKIES AND SQUARES AND TARTS

Squares not to exceed 2". Homemade Pastry.

- 13. Chocolate Chip Cookies, (3), plain
- 14. Peanut Butter Cookies, (3)
- Special by Zehrs, Caledonia Shortbread, Plain (3)
 May be cut in squares, rectangles, or stamped
 1st \$10.00; 2nd \$8.00; 3rd \$6.00
- 16. Lemon Squares (3)
- 17. Brownies (Iced) (3)
- 18. Ginger Snaps (3)
- 19. Robin Hood Best Lunchbox Snack Best family homemade cookies, squares or bars. Judged on appearance, taste, texture and recipe creativity. Must include recipe and proof of use of sponsor's product. 1st - \$15.00 Gift Certificate; 2nd - \$4.00; 3rd - \$3.00; 4th - \$2.00
- 20. Cookie Mix in Jar (Layered) with Recipe
- 21. Bread Pudding (1 serving in suitable dish)
- 22. **Special by Mary Hubert** Butter Tarts, Homemade Shells, Raisins Only (3) 1st \$10.00; 2nd \$8.00; 3rd \$6.00

PRIZES

Sections 23 - 36: 1st, \$7.00; 2nd, \$6.00; 3rd, \$5.00; 4th, \$4.00

CAKES

SECTIONS

- 23. Decorated Cupcakes (3)
- 24. Cake Mix Creativity. Start with a cake mix and make one (1) serving of a dessert that doesn't need refrigeration.
- 25. Apple Crisp in Fruit Nappie
- 26. Carrot Cake (Iced), 1 piece 4 inches
- 27. Banana Cake, 1 piece 4 inches
- 28. Coffee Cake of your choice must be named 4 inch piece
- 29. Chocolate Cake iced , 1 piece 4 inches
- 30. One Pan Cake:

1 1/2 cups flour

3 tbsp. cocoa

1 cup white sugar

1 tbsp. vinegar

1 tsp. baking soda

1 tsp. vanilla

1 tsp. baking powder

5 tbsp. cooking oil

1/2 tsp. salt

1 cup cold water

Preheat oven to 350 F. Place sifter in an ungreased 8 inch square pan. Into sifter put together all dry ingredients and sift them into the pan. Stir together to combine well. Smooth top and make 3 wells. Into one well pour the oil. Into the next well pour the vinegar. Into the 3rd well pour the vanilla. Pour water over all. Mix thorougly with a fork. Make sure you get into all the corners. Bake for 30-35 minutes. Sift icing sugar over the top when cool.

1st - \$20.00; 2nd - \$15.00; 3rd - \$10.00

PIES

SECTIONS

Crisco Family Favourite Recipe Baking Contest / Any Pie, One Slice
 Judged on appearance, taste, texture and recipe creativity. Must include recipe and proof of use of sponsor's product.
 1st - \$25.00 Product Certificate; 2nd - \$10.00 Product Certificate;

3rd - \$5.00: 4th -\$4.00

- 32. Blueberry Pie, (1 slice)
- 33. Raisin Pie, (1 slice)
- 34. Peach Pie, (1 slice)

- 35. Apple Pie with crumb top, (1 slice)
- 36. Pecan Pie single crust, (1 slice)
- 37. **Special by Jones Bakery** Cherry Pie, (whole pie), with true lattice top 1st \$12.00; 2nd \$10.00; 3rd \$8.00

PIE SPECIALS

Jones Bakery

Cherry Pie

Jean Peart Memorial

Most Points - Pies

PRIZES

Sections 38-43: 1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00; 4th, \$2.00

CANDY

Sections 38-43

SECTIONS

- 38. Peanut Brittle, 6 pieces, each 1 inch square
- 39. Popcorn Balls (3)
- 40. Chocolate Fudge, 6 pieces, each 1 inch square
- 41. Almond Bark, 5 pieces
- 42. Nuts and Bolts (in suitable dish)
- 43. Any other Candy, 6 pieces, displayed in a suitable candy dish
- 44. A Snack Basket suitable for a threshing bee containing 3 baked items and may include up to 3 other items, suitably arranged. Judged on appearance and suitability only.

1st - \$10.00; 2nd - \$8.00; 3rd - \$6.00; 4th - \$5.00

45. BAKE QUEEN SPECIAL

"BARN RAISING DANCE"

PRIZES

1st, \$30.00; 2nd, \$25.00; 3rd, \$20.00; 4th, \$17.00 and \$12.00 to all other entries

Arrangement to be placed on a suitable base covered with foil, not to exceed 18" x 24", judged on appearance and suitability only.

MUST INCLUDE THE FOLLOWING:

- Invitation
- 2. Table centrepiece in suitable container
- 3. Sandwiches (3)

25

- Homemade snack in a suitable container.
- Farm memorabilia

Overall appearance is important.

CANNED GOODS & PRESERVES

CLASS 36

COMMITTEE

Jean McClung (905-765-6264), Sue Honchar, Kathleen McBlain, Dorothy Beemer

RULES AND REGULATIONS

All Exhibits in this Class must be placed in the Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday evening September 24 and must remain until 6:30 p.m. on Sunday afternoon, September 28. All exhibits must be removed very promptly after 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28.

Entry Fee 10% deducted from winners

Only specified sizes will be judged

CANNED GOODS & PRESERVES SPECIAL

The Coach House

Most Points Overall

DDP Technology, Dave Honchar

Prize Money, sponsored in part

PRIZES

Sections 1 - 61: 1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00; 4th, \$2.00

CANNED FRUIT

in 500 ML. JARS and must have a perfect seal

SECTIONS

1.	Peaches	5.	Rhubarb
2.	Pears	6.	Plums
3.	Cherries (Sweet)	7.	Applesauce
4.	Cherries (Pie)	8.	Fruit Cocktai

JAMS

In jam or jelly jars 250 ML JARS. Only Sealed - No Wax.

SECTIONS

9.	Raspberry Jam	15.	Frozen Strawberry Jam
10.	Pear Jam	16.	Frozen Raspberry Jam
11.	Cherry Jam	17.	Diabetic Jam, any variety, NAMED
12.	Strawberry Jam	18.	Blueberry Jam
13.	Peach Jam	19.	Marmalade
14.	Plum Jam	20.	AOV not listed, named

JELLY

in jam or jelly jars 250 ML. JARS only, sealed

SECTIONS

- 21. Red Pepper Jam or Jelly
- 22. Bernardin Home Canning Special Apple Jelly

Each entry must include Bernardin Mason Jar / Bernardin Snap Lid and must be prepared with Bernardin Fruit Pectin. Include the Bernardin Fruit Pectin Package or UPC as proof of purchase.

1st - \$20.00 Gift Certificate and Rosette, 2nd - \$4.00; 3rd - \$3.00; 4th - \$2.00

- 23. Grape Jelly
- 24. Diabetic Jelly, any variety (NAMED)
- 25. Savoury Jelly as condiment (NAMED)
- 26. Elderberry Jelly
- 27. Mint Jelly
- 28. AOV Jelly, not listed, named

CANNED VEGETABLES

500 ML. JARS (Sealed)

SECTIONS

29.	Tomatoes, whole	31.	Tomato Juice
30.	Stewed Tomatoes, plain	32.	Tomato Sauce - Plain

PICKLES

500 ML. JARS (Properly Sealed)

33.	Dill Pickles	42.	Hot Dog Relish
34.	9 Day or 4 Day Pickles	43.	Mustard Relish
35.	Vegetable Medley	44.	Corn Relish
36.	Icicle Pickles (sliced lengthwise)	45.	Zucchini Relish
37.	Bread and Butter Pickles	46.	Chili Sauce, plain
38.	Pickled Beets	47.	Chili Sauce, Fruit
39.	Dill Beans	48.	Chutney
40.	Freezer Pickles	49.	A. O. V. Relish, not listed, named
41.	A.O.V. Pickle, not listed, named		

MISCELLANEOUS

SECTIONS

250 ml. or 500 ml. jars (properly sealed) - except section 61

Sealed (except for starred sections 50, 51, 56, 58, 59 & 61)

50. *	Bean Salad	56. *	Honey
51. *	Carrot Salad	57.	Salsa (Veg), Mild, Not Hot
52.	Boiled Salad Dressing	58. *	Fresh Pesto (with recipe attached)

53.	French Dressing (suitable container)	59. *	Herbed Vinegar, no oil (suitable cont.)

54.	Maple Syrup	60.	Rhubarb Juice

55.	Spaghetti Sauce	(no meat)	61 *	Pickled Eggs	(quart jar)
00.	opagnotti oauce	(IIO IIIGAL)	UI.	FIGNIOU EUUS	(quait jai)

SPECIALS

SECTIONS

250 ml. jam or jelly jars - sealed (NO WAX)

62. Anne Peart Memorial Special - Peach Marmalade

Donated by the family of Anne Peart

1st - \$35.00; 2nd - \$20.00; 3rd - \$15.00; 4th - \$10.00

PRIZES

Sections 63 - 66:

63. Coffee Time: Peach Jam, Grape Jelly and Strawberry Jam 1st - \$12.00; 2nd - \$10.00; 3rd - \$9.00; 4th - \$8.00

64. Bernardin Gift Pack Competition

A Welcome Container for a new farm family, to include 4 items from Class 36. Judged on creativity, quality of home canned product, perceived value and appropriateness of presentation.

Note: For additional competition, the first prize winner is encouraged to enter the Bernardin Gift Pack Competition at the annual Royal Winter Fair held in early November in Toronto. For details please visit www.royalfair.com and look for the Book-Canning competition.

1st - \$20.00 Gift Certificate and Rosette, 2nd - \$10.00; 3rd - \$9.00; 4th - \$8.00

65. Bernardin Best Decorative or Functional Homemade Craft

A homemade craft made using a Bernardin Mason Jar and/or a Bernardin 2-piece Snap Lid.

1st - \$20.00 Gift Certificate and Rosette, 2nd - \$10.00; 3rd - \$9.00; 4th - \$8.00

HELPFUL HINTS

Make sure jars are specified size and lids are new. **Do not decorate jars** except in Section 65. All jars must be properly sealed.

For recipes and helpful hints on home canning, vist Bernardin's web site: www.bernardin.ca

NEEDLECRAFT

CLASSES 37A - 37F

RULES AND REGULATIONS

All exhibits in these Classes must be placed in the Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday evening, September 24 and must remain until 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28. However, all exhibits must be removed very promptly after 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28.

All articles must be hand made, include some stitching and new work. Soiled or used articles will be disqualified.

The Fair Theme for 2014 is "Celebrate the Family Farm"

Entry Fee 10% (+H.S.T.) deducted from winners

Entries cannot be exhibited in more than two fair years.

SCORE

Design & Material 25%; Workmanship 50%; Appearance 25%

POINTS

1st prize - 5 points; 2nd prize - 4 points; 3rd prize - 3 points

CROSS-STITCHING, EMBROIDERY, ETC. CLASS 37A

COMMITTEE

Janice Anderson- Chair (905-768-5274)

Where applicable, please attach tag securely, with a pin, tape, etc. **Must include yarn sample** or **wool label**.

Pictures ready to hang. Measurement not to include the frame, wired (not single clip), Exhibitor Tag secured in top right corner.

SPECIALS

Mrs. J.C. Yule Memorial

Best Cross-Stitch Picture

PRIZES

1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00

- 1. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture framed, not to exceed 18" x 24" (Family Room)
- 2. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture framed any size Fair Theme "Celebrate The Family Farm".
- 3. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture framed, not to exceed 18" x 24" (Kitchen & Dining Room)
- 4. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture- framed, not to exceed 18" x 24" (Bedroom)
- 5. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture (Child's Room)
- 6. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture (Birth Announcement)

- 7. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture (Birds, Animals, or Insects)
- 8. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture framed, not to exceed 18" x 24" (Wedding Theme)
- 9. Counted Cross-Stitch Picture framed, not to exceed 18" x 24" (1st Time Exhibitor)
- 10. Counted Cross-Stitch picture framed, not to exceed 18" x 24" (Person/People)
- 11. Counted Cross-Stitch picture framed, not to exceed 10" x 12"
- 12. Cross Stitch Picture framed (Christmas)
- 13. Counted Cross-Stitch picture framed any size (Exhibitor's Choice)
- 14. Needlepoint Picture not petitpoint, longest side up to 24"
- Sampler, framed, not to exceed 18" x 24". Must contain a variety of different stitches
- 16. Embroidered or Crewel Picture, framed, not to exceed 18" x 24"
- 17. Article of Cross Stitch, no pictures. Size not to exceed 12"
- 18. Article of Cross Stitch, no pictures. Size over 12"
- 19. Afghan, knitted, not less than 40" x 55"
- 20. Afghan, crocheted, not less than 40" x 55"
- 21. Afghan, Granny Squares, not less than 40" x 55"
- 22. Lap Afghan, crocheted, not to exceed 36" x 45"
- 23. Afghan knitted any size
- 24. Afghan crocheted any size
- 25. Afghan knitted or crocheted any size 1st time Afghan exhibitor
- 26. Cushion crocheted or knitted
- 27. Cushion not quilted "Celebrate the Family Farm"
- 28. Cushion suitable for a child's room practical & child safe
- 29. Cushion suitable for a child's room decorative
- 30. Wall Hanging, not quilted, ready to hang, not to exceed 45"
- 31. Lace or Embroidered Luncheon or Tablecloth any size
- Centrepiece, crocheted, between 12" 18". Mounted, mounting not to exceed 2" beyond article
- 33. A pair of doilies under 12"
- 34. Needlecraft Article, not listed in Class 37A (To Be Named)

SEWING (GENERAL)

CLASS 37B

COMMITTEE

Jayne Townson- Chair (905-765-3277), Lois B. Douglas

Soiled or used articles will be disqualified. Sewing is required on the following items.

SPECIALS

Jayne Townson

Most Points, Classes 37B and 37C combined

Prize money, sponsored in part

PRIZES

1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00

- 1. Placemats (2)
- 2. Napkin Rings (2) not ceramic
- Table Napkins
- 4. Luncheon Cloth, Table Topper or Table Runner
- 5. Terry Towel Hand Wipe or Guest Towel Fair Theme: Celebrate the Family Farm
- Handmade Dish Cloth
- 7. Pot Holders or Hot Pads (2)
- 8. Coasters (2)
- Tea Cosy displayed on a teapot
- 10. Full Apron DO NOT USE PURCHASED PANEL
- 11. Half Apron
- 12. Oven Mitts (2)
- 13. Casserole carrier or a cover suitable for small appliance i.e. toaster
- 14. Purchased Pillowcase EMBROIDERED
- 15. Pillow Case handmade To be judged and retained for local Women's Shelter Special by Lois Douglas. 1st \$10.00, 2nd \$6.00, 3rd \$4.00
- 16. Dresser Scarf
- Pin Cushion
- 18. Any sewn organizer, over the door, shoe, toys, back of car seat
- 19. Neck Pillow
- 20. Homemade Shower Curtain
- 22
- 21. Potpourri Article, Sewn suitable for Bathroom

SEWING & KNITTING (ADULT WEAR)

CLASS 37C

COMMITTEE

Jayne Townson- Chair (905-765-3277), Lois B. Douglas

Note: All knitted & crocheted articles must include a sample of the main colour or the wool label or PRIZES MAY NOT BE AWARDED! Soiled or used articles will be disqualified. Sewing is required on the following items.

PRIZES

1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00

SECTIONS

- Knitted Cardigan
- 2. Knitted Pullover Sweater
- Knitted or Crocheted Vest or Shell
- 4. Knitted Sweater, using at least 2 colours
- 5. 1 pair Knit Socks (dress, work or funky)
- 1 Knitted pair mittens, toque, scarf OR headband,
 TO BE JUDGED, RETAINED AND DONATED TO LOCAL MITTEN TREE.
 Special by Jayne Townson. 1st \$10.00, 2nd: \$6.00, 3rd: \$4.00.
- 7. Poncho, shawl, shrug or wrap sewn, knitted or crocheted
- 8. Bathing suit cover or wrap
- 9. Lady's Fabric Scarf (Chenille) or Knit Scarf (Eyelash Wool)
- 10. Sewn, Knit or Crocheted Slippers
- Fabric Vest
- 12. Lady's Dress Pants or Capri Pants
- 13. Lady's Skirt
- 14. Lady's Fabric Jacket, lined
- 15. Lady's Fabric Jacket, unlined
- 16. Lady's Blouse
- Any article of clothing made by a 1st time exhibitor
 A \$25 Gift Card will be awarded to the winner
- Lady's Nightgown or Lounge Wear
- 19. Purchased T-shirt or sweatshirt, decorated with stitchery
- 20. Any fabric article of clothing not previously listed
- 21. Sewn wine bottle gift bag
- 22. Fabric bag suitable for knitting, groceries or books
- 23. Any smocked item, towel, coat hanger, etc.

SEWING & KNITTING (CHILDREN'S WEAR) CLASS 37D

COMMITTEE

Wendy Alderson - Chair (905-765-4557)

Note: A sample of wool to be included, where applicable.

PRIZES

1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00

- 1. Newborn's 3 piece Sweater Set, knitted, mounted, not to exceed 14" x 14"
- 2. Baby's sweater, knitted or crocheted
- 3. Child's Cardigan, knitted or crocheted
- 4. Child's Sweater using a graph pattern
- Child's Pullover, knitted or crocheted
- 6. Child's top, depicting a farm or family theme.
- 7. Child's Sweater made from numerous colours of scrap yarn
- A security blanket or comfort blanket to be given to children in stressful situations.
 The blankets will be retained and donated to O.P.P. to be given to a child in crisis.
 "My Sewing Room" has donated gift certificates for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place:
 1st, \$7.00; 2nd, \$5.00; 3rd, \$3.00
- 9. Baby's Afghan, crocheted, not larger than 36" x 45"
- 10. Baby's Afghan, knitted, not larger than 36" x 45"
- 11. Child's Hat and Mitt Set, up to 8 years, hand knit
- 12. Child's Toque or other type of hat, knitted or crocheted
- 13. Child's Hat, not knitted or crocheted
- 14. Child's Garment, Smocked, Bishop Style
- 15. Child's Garment, Smocked, Classic Yoke Style
- Child's Smocked Bonnet
- 17. Child's Beachwear
- 18. Girl's Party Dress, no smocking
- Handmade article to be hung in a child's bedroom. E.g. name plate, growth chart, laundry bag. (Stitching required)
- 20. Child's Coat
- 21. Child's Sleepwear
- 22. Girl's Skirt or Jumper
- 23. Girl's Sundress
- 24. Child's Slippers
- Child's Shirt or Blouse
- 26. Child's Christening Gown
- 27. Child's Poncho
- 28. Child's Pants

SENIOR CITIZEN'S WORK

CLASS 37E

COMMITTEE

Wendy Alderson - Chair (905-765-4557)

Age 55+. Some Stitching Required on Each Craft Article

PRIZES

1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00

SECTIONS

- Knitted Cardigan or Pullover
- 2. Doll dressed with hand made clothing
- Cushion, exhibitors choice
- 4. Lap blanket, not to exceed 50" x 60"
- 5. Lap cover for a wheelchair, not to exceed 36" x 40". Covers will be retained and donated to a local nursing home.
 - "My Sewing Room" has donated gift certificates for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place as follows:
 - 1st, \$7.00; 2nd, \$5.00; 3rd, \$3.00
- 6. One pair knitted socks
- 7. One pair knitted or crocheted mitts
- 8. One scarf, exhibitor's choice
- 9. Hat sewn, knitted or crocheted
- Handmade article embellished with any of the following: beads, thread, wool, lace, feathers, wood. Stitching required - no glue.
- 11. Something useful made from recycled fabric
- 12. Purse or Back-Pack or Bag
- Handmade decoration, depicting the fair theme "Celebrate the Family Farm," to be hung on an entrance door. E.g. wreath, swag, number plate. Some stitching required.

QUILTS

CLASS 37F

COMMITTEE

Faye Farrell - Chair (905-921-4314), Colleen Beemer, Lois A. Douglas

Hand quilting and/or hand appliqued unless otherwise stated. All work must be the work of the exhibitor unless otherwise stated

Quilts may be shown a maximum of 2 successive years

Soiled or used articles will be disqualified.

ONTARIO ASSOCIATION OF AGRICULTURAL SOCIETIES (O.A.A.S.) QUILT COMPETITION

- 1. Hand quilted quilts must be a minimum of 324" or 810cm measured on the perimeter.
- Machine quilted quilts/wall hangings must be a minimum of 192" or 480cm measured on the perimeter.
- 3. Grand Champion or reserve champion hand quilted and domestic machine quilted quilts at Caledonia Fair will be entered at the District 6 Annual meeting in November. First place winning quilts from the District competition are eligible to enter the Ontario Association of Agricultural Societies Championship Quilt competition at the February convention in Toronto. Prize money at the District 6 Competition is \$25, \$15, and \$10 sponsored by the OAAS.
- 4. At the OAAS convention in February, the entries judged Grand Champion in both Hand Quilting and Machine Quilting will each receive \$500, a certificate and ribbon from the OAAS and the exhibitor will retain their quilt. A \$100 Reserve Grand prize will be awarded and the exhibitor will retain their quilt.
- If an exhibitor does not wish their quilt to be eligible for the OAAS competition, it should be indicated on the quilt entry tag. The Reserve Champion in both Hand Quilting and Machine Quilting is eligible to compete in the place of the Grand Champion Quilt.
- If a quilt wins Grand Champion at more than one fair, the exhibitor must send the quilt on behalf of the fair nearest to his/her home address.
- 7. The guilt design and pattern designer must be named if applicable.

SCORE

Appearance & Design, 25%; Colour & Material 20%; Workmanship 55%

SPECIALS

Olde Country Jewellers Bernadine Hussack Memorial The Quilt Rack My Sewing Room

My Sewing Roo Sandra Stirling Faye Farrell Grand Champion Hand Quilt, Gift Grand Champion Hand Quilt

Grand Champion Machine Quilt, Gift Certificate Grand Champion Machine Quilt, Gift Certificate \$20 Gift Certificate to 1st Prize Winner, Section 8 \$20 Gift Certificate to 1st Prize Winner, Section 9

PRIZES

Sections 1 - 4: 1st - \$5.00; 2nd - \$4.00; 3rd - \$3.00

SECTIONS

- 1. Wall hanging, domestic machine-quilted no long-arm machine quilting, minimum perimeter 192" or 480 cm; exhibitor's choice
- 2. Table runner, oblong or round, hand quilted, exhibitor's choice
- 3. Table runner, oblong or round, domestic machine quilted, exhibitor's choice
- 4. Single Quilt Block, not quilted. Block size to be 12.5" x 12.5". Block pattern name to accompany block. Exhibitor's Choice.
- 5. Quilt top only, pieced, minimum perimeter 324" or 810 cm. Special Prize by Caledonia Grand River Quilters: 1st \$15.00, 2nd \$10.00, 3rd \$5.00

6.	Crib Quilt, pre-printed panel, hand quilted.	6.00	5.00	4.00
7.	Crib Quilt, domestic machine-quilted, no long-arm quilting.	6.00	5.00	4.00
8.	"My First Quilt", by a first time quilter, minimum perimeter 240" or 600 cm. Pattern named. Hand quilted <i>only.</i>	8.00	6.00	5.00
9.	"My First Quilt", by a first time quilter, minimum perimeter 240" or 600 cm. Pattern named. Domestic machine quilted.	8.00	6.00	5.00
10.	Quilt, minimum perimeter 324" or 810cm. Domestic machine quilted.	8.00	6.00	5.00
11.	Quilt, pieced, minimum perimeter 324" or 810cm. Domestic machine quilted. Only entries previously showin in section 5 (Quilt Top Only) are eligible. Please state the year the top was previously entered.	8.00	6.00	5.00
12.	Quilt, minimum perimeter 324" or 810cm. Long-arm machine quilted only. One exhibitor's work only.	8.00	6.00	5.00
13.	Quilt, Exhibitors Choice, minimum perimeter 324" or 810cm. Long Arm Machine quilted, 2 Exhibitors work permitted. Judged solely on INITIAL EXHIBITORS WORK ONLY	8.00	6.00	5.00
14.	Quilt by a Group (4 or more people), hand quilted , Exhibitor's Choice, minimum perimeter 324" or 810cm.	10.00	8.00	6.00

PRIZES

Sections 15 - 18: 1st, \$15.00; 2nd, \$12.00; 3rd, \$10.00

Hand quilted, minimum perimeter 324" or 810cm. Quilt Pattern to be named

SECTIONS

- 15. Quilt, pieced
- 16. Quilt, exhibitor's choice
- 17. Quilt, made by an exhibitor who is 60 years or over
- 18. Quilt, wholecloth (refers to a whole piece of fabric that forms the quilt top)

ART

CLASS 38

COMMITTEE

Roxanne Wilkieson, Chair (289-284-0979), Marilyn Barker (519-443-0489), Marina Fleming (289-370-0112), Ashley de Leeuw (905-531-2217)

RULES AND REGULATIONS

All exhibits in this class must be placed with tags securely fastened in the Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday evening, September 24, and must remain until 6:30 p.m. on Sunday afternoon, September 28. All exhibits must be removed very promptly after 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28.

All exhibits in this class must have not been exhibited at a previous Caledonia Fair and must be bona fide work of the exhibitor. **Exhibits must be current (within 8 years)**.

Entry Fee 10% deducted from winners.

May be copies unless otherwise stated.

Exhibits must be properly **FRAMED AND WIRED, DRY, READY TO HANG** with Exhibitor Tags securely fastened on front, top right corner of picture by exhibitor.

PRIZES

1st, \$7.00; 2nd, \$6.00; 3rd, \$5.00

SPECIALS

Roxanne Wilkieson, Marilyn Barker, Marina Fleming	\$30 for Most Points
Ken Fleming Construction	Prize money, in part
Nancy Ruttan	Prize money, in part

Caledonia Fair Them for 2014 - "Celebrate the Family Farm"

OILS OR ACRYLICS

Special by Matie Paul - \$25 to the best oil or acrylic

No paint by numbers.

Exhibits must be properly framed and **framed**, **wired**, **dry and ready to hang** with exhibitor tags securely fastened - on front, top right corner of picture by exhibitor

SECTIONS

- Landscape (Any Season)
- Still Life (Flowers)
- Seascape or Shoreline
- 4. Portrait
- Anv Subject

WATERCOLOURS

Special by Matie Paul - \$25 to the best watercolour

Exhibits must be properly **framed**, **dry**, **wired and ready to hang** with exhibitor tags securely fastened - on front, top right corner of picture by exhibitor.

SECTIONS

- 6. Landscape (Spring, Summer, Fall or Winter)
- 7. Still Life Flowers
- 8. Any Subject
- 9. Portrait

MIXED MEDIA

Exhibits must be properly **framed**, **dry**, **wired and ready to hang** with exhibitor tags securely fastened - on front, top right corner of picture by exhibitor.

SECTIONS

Any Subject - must be an article ready to hang

OTHER MEDIA

Exhibits must be properly **framed**, **wired**, **dry**, **ready to hang** with exhibitor tags securely fastened - on front, top right corner of picture by exhibitor.

Caledonia Fair Theme for 2014 - "Celebrate the Family Farm"

SECTIONS

- 11. Ink, any subject
- 12. Charcoal, any subject
- 13. Pencil, any subject
- 14. Pencil, Portrait
- 15. Computer generated art must be original framed, ready to hang
- 16. Pastel, any subject
- 17. Other Drawing Media any subject

UP AND COMING ARTISTS

Exhibits must be properly **framed**, **wired**, **dry**, **ready to hang** with exhibitor tags securely fastened - on front, top right corner of picture by exhibitor.

Caledonia Fair Theme for 2014 - "Celebrate the Family Farm"

SECTIONS

6 - 9 years of age		10-12 years of age		
18.	Any Subject - Oil	22.	Any Subject - Oil	
19.	Any Subject - Watercolour	23.	Any Subject - Watercolour	
20.	Any Subject - Acrylic	24.	Any Subject - Acrylic	
21.	Any Subject - Pencil	25.	Any Subject - Pencil	
13-15 years of age		16-18 years of age		
13-15 y	ears of age	16-18 y	years of age	
13-15 y 26.	rears of age Any Subject - Oil	16-18 y 30.	years of age Any Subject - Oil	
26.	Any Subject - Oil	30.	Any Subject - Oil	
26. 27.	Any Subject - Oil Any Subject - Watercolour	30. 31.	Any Subject - Oil Any Subject - Watercolour	

PHOTOGRAPHY

CLASS 38A

COMMITTEE

Margaret Bernhardt - (519-426-0685), Elizabeth Smith, Mary Hubert

RULES AND REGULATIONS

Prizes are awarded based on:

50% Composition - 25% Impact and Style - 15% Lighting - 10% Presentation **No Computer Enhancing**

Exhibits in this class must ${f not}$ have been exhibited at a previous Caledonia Fair

Entry Fee 10% deducted from winners.

Sec. 1 to 12 to be the standard size of 4" x 6" coloured and mounted on 8" x 6" **BRISTOL BOARD or CARD STOCK**, not framed, Entry Tags Securely Fastened to Front, Top Right Corner of Bristol Board (**SO AS NOT TO COVER PICTURE**).

One photograph per Section

PHOTOGRAPHY SPECIALS

Pharma Plus Most Points

1st Prize: Gift Certificate for \$50.00 2nd Prize: Gift Certificate for \$30.00 3rd Prize: Gift Certificate for \$20.00

Foto Source First Prize Sponsor - Sections 1 - 12

Margaret Bernhardt Section 13 - \$20

Margaret Bernhardt Section 13 - \$20

Elizabeth Smith Section 14 - \$20

Haldimand Federation of Agriculture Section 15 - Prize Money

PRIZES

Sections 1 - 14 (excluding Specials) 1st, \$6.00; 2nd, \$5.00; 3rd, \$3.00

Sections

1.	Your Pet's Best Face	7.	The Colours of Fall
2.	Sunflowers	8.	Photo of a Farm
3.	Winter Fun	9.	Rainbow(s)
4.	Oh, What a Pout!	10.	I Can Sleep Anywhere
5.	Only Orange	11.	Black and White (Heritage Building)
6	Local Landmark (named below pic.)	12	Children at a Birthday Party

Sections 13 to 14 to be mounted on 8" x 10" **Bristol Board**, not framed. **Tags to be securely fastened to the front, top right hand corner (SO AS NOT TO COVER PICTURE)**. Coloured 5" x 7" Photograph.

- Sunrise or Sunset
- Family Photo (3 generations or more)
- 15. Haldimand Federation of Agriculture Special Family Activities on the Farm 1st, \$20.00; 2nd, \$15.00; 3rd, \$10.00

CRAFTS

CLASS 39

COMMITTEE

Joyce Smith - Chair (905-765-4907), Kathy Johnson, Liz Salac

RULES AND REGULATIONS

All exhibits in the Class must **not** have been exhibited at a previous Caledonia Fair and must be bona fide work of the exhibitor.

Only one entry in each section by any one Exhibitor is allowed. Please place the entry in the most appropriate section. Articles in an inappropriate section will not be judged.

All exhibits in this Class must be placed in the Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 24, and must remain until 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28. All exhibits must be removed at 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28. All exhibitor's tags must be firmly attached.

Entry Fee 10% deducted from winners.

Classes exceeding 20 entries may be divided at the time of judging.

CRAFTS SPECIAL

Kathy Johnson

Most Points, Papercraft, Sec. 5 - 12

PRIZES

Sections 1 - 29: 1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00

SECTIONS

- 1. A decorative scarecrow under 24"
- 2. Novelty item for bazaar (to be sold for UNDER \$5.00)
- 3. One Item made of partial or all recycled material
- 4. A metal article, made by hand

All scrapbook pages 12" x 12" in transparent sleeves (sections 5 through 7)

- 5. An album dedicated to one person or couple, minimum of 5 plastic pages
- 6. A scrapbook page or 2 page spread with a graduation theme
- 7. A scrapbook page or 2 page spread featuring a Family Farm
- 8. A 3 1/2" x 3 1/2" zentangle (see web for definition and information)
- 9. A zentangle in a shape, maximum 12" square (see web for definition and information)
- 10. A handmade card or invitation (no computers) for a special occasion (no envelopes) with message inside
- A handmade card (no computers) for all occasions (no envelopes) with message inside
- 12. A handmade card (no computers) featuring rubber stamping (no envelopes) with message asinside
- 13. A collection of sewing buttons mounted for display 8" x 10" maximum minimum of 5 buttons

- 14. An autumn themed table decoration under 20 inches
- 15. Angel any medium maximum 12 inches
- 16. Handmade bag, purse or tote
- 17. Handmade wind chimes
- 18. A pair of funky fingerless gloves or mitts
- 19. A decorated T-shirt
- 20. Wall Art using words or letters
- 21. Jewellery, earrings
- 22. Jewellery, one necklace
- 23. Jewellery, a matched set
- 24. Jewellery, a bracelet
- 25. A homemade rug no larger than 30" x 50"
- 26. An article of stained glass maximum 18" x 24"
- 27. Collection of three (3) or more brooches mounted for display 12" x 12" maximum
- 28. One decorative item of woodcraft
- 29. One functional item of woodcraft
- 30. Any other craft article not listed in any section in this book, judging based on originality, creativity and workmanship.

CHRISTMAS CORNER CLASS 39A

COMMITTEE

Connie Stubbs (905-765-6753), Darlene Yule

RULES AND REGULATIONS

All exhibits in this class must not have been exhibited at a previous Caledonia Fair.

All articles must be ready to hang, if so stated. Soiled entries will be disqualifed by the judge. Entry Fee 10% deducted from winners.

CHRISTMAS CORNER SPECIAL

Isobella Bothwright Memorial

Most Points

Watson's Christmas Tree Farm

Section 11, \$15, \$10, \$5

PRIZES

1st, \$5.00; 2nd, \$4.00; 3rd, \$3.00

HINTS FOR EXHIBITORS

When finishing your work, remember to finish the back as well. Articles must be ready to hang. Hooking a wreath on a nail through the grapevine wreath or wire frame isn't sufficient.

SECTIONS

- 1. Decorated Christmas Tree (other than ceramic) not to exceed 18"
- 2. Christmas Tree Ornament, stitchery (ready to hang)
- 3. Christmas Tree Ornament, beaded (ready to hang)
- Christmas Tree Ornament, any other kind (ready to hang) No duplications from Sections 2 or 3
- Bazaar item , Christmas Theme (no duplicates from other sections in this class) to be sold for UNDER \$10.00
- 6. **Door Decoration**, not a wreath, for indoors, (ready to hang)
- 7. **Door Decoration**, not a wreath, for outdoors, (ready to hang)
- 8. Christmas Swag (ready to hang)
- 9. Christmas Wall Hanging, not a wreath (ready to hang) No framed items.
- Christmas Wreath, Swag or Door Decoration, all natural greenery (except frame), decorated, no grapevine (ready to hang).

SPECIAL BY: Watson's Christmas Tree Farm

- 11. Wreath, any other kind (ready to hang)
- 12. Christmas Stocking
- 13. Tree Top Decoration
- 14. Tree Skirt
- Table Runner
- 16. Decorated Christmas Gift Bag, paper product
- 17. Decorated Christmas Gift Bag, any other material

- 18. Elegantly wrapped Christmas Gift Box with removable lid not larger than 18" on any side.
- 19. A candle decorated for Christmas (safe to burn)
- 20. Christmas Angel (not a tree top), any material (not to exceed 18")
- 21. Homemade Christmas Card From the Farm
- 22. Homemade Christmas Gift Tag
- 23. Homemade Christmas Party or Dinner Invitation (no computer generated items)
- 24. Christmas photo, in a frame, not to exceed 5" x 7" photo depicting your favourite Family Christmas Activity or Tradition
- 25. A Christmas favour for your table.
- 26. Christmas Cross-Stitch article (not to exceed 18"), ready to hang, if applicable
- 27. Christmas Scrapbooking page or 2-page spread, in transparent sleeve or cover.
- 28. Christmas Around the World a Christmas item representing your heritage.
- Gift Basket Delivered to Your Neighbour's Door From the Farm must include a minimum of four homemade items. Not to exceed 18". No cello wrap.
- 30. Any other Christmas article, not listed above. Ready to hang, if applicable. No articles of clothing. (not to exceed 18")

HALLOWEEN HOLLOW

CLASS 39B

COMMITTEE

Co-Chairs: Sandra Stirling (905-765-5282) and Diane Shannon (289-757-0029)

RULES AND REGULATIONS

All exhibits in this class must **not** have been exhibited at a previous Caledonia Fair. All articles must have a Halloween theme. All articles must be ready to hang, if so stated. The Judge will disqualify soiled entries.

Entry Fee - 10% deducted from winners

PRIZES

1st - \$5.00; 2nd - \$4.00; 3rd - \$3.00

SECTIONS

- 1. A handmade Halloween costume can be for an adult or a child
- 2. A hat decorated for Halloween
- Handcrafted Trick-or-Treat bag
- A child's toy (e.g. stuffed animal, doll) dressed for Halloween
- 5. Handcrafted Halloween party invitation
- A flower arrangement suitable for a Halloween party can be fresh, silk or dried accessories allowed
- 7. Ornament suitable for a Halloween tree ready to hang
- 8. A door decoration, ready to hang
- A decorated cake (may use form)
 A \$10 gift certificate will be presented to the winner of this section
- 10. Goodie bag for a child's or an adult's Halloween party
- 11 A page of scrapbooking
- 12. Using a store-bought mask as a base, decorate it for Halloween

Fair Theme Special.

13. Two vintage (25 years or older) colour photos of a family dressed for Halloween. Picture size 4" x 6" mounted on 8" x 10" orange or black bristol board.
1st - \$15.00; 2nd - \$10.00; 3rd - \$5.00

HALLOWEEN HOLLOW SPECIALS

Sharon McBurney

Most Points in Sections 1-14 - \$20.00

Sandra Stirling and Diane Shannon

Fair Theme Special Prize Money

ANTIQUES AND NOSTALGIA

CLASS 39C

COMMITTEE

Sharon Soules (905-765-2073), Marilyn Barker, Cindy Benedict, Joanne Grant, Linda Fisher

RULES AND REGULATIONS

For the casual collector. Amateurs only may enter - no dealers.

Antiques must be at least 60 years old. Their condition and age will be considered. Small cracks or flaws will not disqualify an entry.

Items of historical interest would be appreciated.

Please provide the approximate age of the entry.

The Caledonia Agricultural Society will take the best possible care to safeguard the article, but cannot be responsible for the articles or any accidental damage to them.

Entry Fee - 10% deducted from winners

SPECIALS

Sharon Soules

1st Prize Money, Most Points Award

Gallery and Framing

Section 15 Prize Money

PRIZES

Sect. 1 - 14: 1st - \$5.00; 2nd - \$4.00; 3rd - \$3.00

Sections - Antiques

- 1. Stump the Judge
- 2. Sampler
- 3. Article Used in Butter Making
- 4. Dresser Set minimum 3 pieces
- Special Occasion Salt and Pepper
- 6. Evening Bag
- 7. Greeting Card
- Match Holder
- Doll Furniture
- 10. Autograph Book
- Skeleton Key (with history)
- Washboard

SECTIONS - NOSTALGIA

2

- 13. Rock and Roll Nostalgia
- 14. Niagara Falls Memorabilia

SPECIAL - 1st - \$10.00; 2nd - \$8.00; 3rd - \$5.00

15. Photograph - Family Farm - framed or unframed. Judged on photo only. Any size but no larger than 12" x 16". Provide a short history of photo (names, dates, etc.)

FOR MEN ONLY

CLASS 39D

COMMITTEE

Diane Peart, Matie Paul

RULES AND REGULATIONS

Class is open to men 18 years of age and older.

Entry Fee - 10% deducted from winners

PRIZES

1st - \$5.00; 2nd - \$4.00; 3rd - \$3.00

Sections - Antiques

- 1. Ship in a Bottle
- 2. An article of handmade decor for the "man cave"
- 3. An original poem
- 4. A metal article made by hand
- 5. A wooden article made with a machine
- 6. A survival kit
- 7. Handmade fishing lure, fly or tackle
- 8. Article of wood carving

GROUP DISPLAY CLASS 40

COMMITTEE

Jayne Townson- Chair (905-765-3277), Lois B. Douglas

RULES AND REGULATIONS

This class is open to all groups such as clubs, churches, institutes, lodges etc. Younger groups are especially encouraged to enter. No membership fee is required and no entry fee will be charged.

Judging will be based on the overall arrangement of the display. Approximate percentages of marks for each section of the display are listed. The Judge's score will be forwarded to each group with the prize money. The score will also be posted at the conclusion of the judging.

"At the Farm Door"

1.	15%	Wreath or Swag to Celebrate the Family Farm
2.	15%	Media to identify the farm name. E.g. flag or decorated tile.
3.	15%	Purchased door mat - decorated.
4.	15%	Outside arrangement in an urn or planter (${f not}$ provided), natural materials.
5.	10%	Welcome basket with 5 scones (2 varieties, to be tasted - please cover).
6.	10%	An appropriately sized farming tool
7.	20%	Overall Appearance.

Each display will be provided with a 30" x 80" white door to decorate and are allowed to use a space equal to 16" out from the door.

PLEASE NOTE: Food items are tasted. All food must be covered with plastic wrap.

Each group must have ready a card 12" x 18" naming the Group to be attached to the exhibit after the judging is completed.

Please make your entry early so that adequate display space may be arranged.

The deadline for entries is Friday, September 12, 2014.

These displays must be arranged in the Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9 p.m. Wednes-day, September 24 and must be removed promptly at 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28.

PRIZES:

1st Prize - \$50.00; 2nd Prize - \$30.00; 3rd Prize - \$25.00 and \$20.00 to all other entries

JUNIOR FAIR

CLASS 43

COMMITTEE

Doug Murphy, Russell Smith, Laura Hussack, Vivian Hussack, Jim Hussack, Cindy Murphy, Lisa Liegler, Renee Hedley, Ashley Yule, Beth Wise, Sarah Hedley

RULES AND REGULATIONS

- Unless specified the sections below are open to persons age 8 to 18.
- 2. Each Exhibitor must purchase a Junior Exhibitor's Pass for \$3.00, which will entitle the holder to limited admission to the Caledonia Fair.
- 3. No entry fee will be charged or retained in Junior Classes.
- 4. Entry deadline is Friday, September 12, 2014.
- 5. Each Exhibitor is allowed one entry per section.
- 6. All exhibits must be placed in the Junior Section of the Exhibition Hall between 4:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 24 and must remain until 6:30 p.m. on Sunday, September 28 at which time all exhibits must be removed promptly.
- 7. All exhibits of baking must be covered with "Saran Wrap".
- 8. All entries of sewing should be pressed and cleaned.
- 9. Exhibitor tags should be attached securely to each item.
- 10. Entry tags on items mounted on Bristol Board or Construction Paper must be placed in the top right hand corner of the article.
- 11. Failing to comply with directions given in the individual sections could result in disqualification of the entry.
- The directors reserve the right to split classes. 12.
- The general rules and regulations of the Caledonia Agricultural Society apply except where noted.

Open to Juniors 8 to 18 years of age on opening day of the Fair.

POINTS

1st, 5 points; 2nd, 4 points; 3rd, 3 points; 4th, 2 points

JUNIOR FAIR SPECIALS

Tyler and Max Cranston Prize Money for Field Crops Sims Locks Women's Institute Most Points, Jr. Baking ,Award Vickie Peart Most Points, Jr. Field Crops, Trophy Allan Murray Memorial Most Points, Jr. Handicrafts, Trophy Doug Murphy Most Points, Jr. Horticulture, Trophy Most Points 43A. Award

Caledonia Country Crafters

Jan Cranston

District 6 Grain Farmers of Ontario

The Peart Family Renee Hedley

Prize Money for Field Crops

Jr. Woodcraft (in memory of Alvin Peart)

Caledonia Agricultural Society

4-H Sewing Article

Computer Design

PRIZES

1st, \$4.00; 2nd, \$3.00; 3rd, \$2.00; 4th, \$1.00 unless otherwise noted

JUNIOR BAKING

COMMITTEE

Lisa Liegler, Beth Wise

All wrappings will be removed after judging for display purposes. Paper plates will be supplied.

- 1. Chocolate Cupcakes iced (3).
- 2. Shortbread Cookies (3) (May Be Rolled or Dropped).
- 3. Banana Muffins (3).
- 4. Single Layer Cake decorated with Fair Theme "A Country Door".
- 5. Apple Crisp, 1 serving in a suitable dish.
- Peanut brittle, 6 pieces. 6.
- 7. 1 250 ml jar of Strawberry Jam, (freezer jam).
- 8. 1 500 ml (Pint) iar of Salsa.
- 9. 1 500ml. (Pint) jar Relish, any variety, must be Sealed.
- 10. Brownies (3) - no icing, made from scratch, 5 cm x 5 cm
- 11. Angel Food Cake from a Mix, 1 piece - no icing required.
- For Young Men Only Chocolate Cake, iced, one 4" piece. 12.
- 13. Homemade Nuts & Bolts, in a pint or 500ml jar.
- 14: 1 piece of ANY pie
- Unbaked squares (3). NOT Rice Crispy Squares. 15.
- Chocolate Chip Muffins, (3), no papers 16.
- 17. Oatmeal Cookies, (3).
- 18. Almond Bark, 6 pieces.
- 19. Chocolate Fudge, 6 pieces.
- Single layer cake, decorated for Fair Theme: "Celebrate the Family Farm". Judged on decoration only.

JUNIOR HANDICRAFTS

COMMITTEE

Renee Hedley (905-774-8210), Cindy Murphy, Vivian Hussack, Laura Hussack

Sections 21 to 43 are exclusive for juniors 13 to 18 years of age.

SECTIONS

- 21. An article of sewing
- 22. Fall Wreath made using natural materials
- 23. Decorated lunch bag for a picnic
- 24. A card for any occasion using a "celebrate the family farm" theme
- 25. Handmade party favour
- 26. Handmade cover for an e-book reader
- 27. A handmade project of metal for the garden
- 28. Original design for a CD or magazine cover done on the computer.
- 29. SPECIAL in memory of Alvin Peart
 Jr. Woodcraft A bird feeder made from wood.
 1st Prize: \$40, 2nd Prize: \$30, 3rd Prize: \$20
- 30. A birdhouse made out of natural materials
- 31. An Article made from Building Blocks, (ie. Lego), must be the exhibitor's own design, SECURELY mounted on a base. Total size including base not to exceed 30 cm. x 30 cm. (12" x 12") Highest point must not exceed 40 cm. NO LOOSE PARTS. Please attach your name with string.
- 32. Handmade Windchimes.
- 33. A collage of school friends Mounted on bristol board or construction paper 28cm x 36cm (approx 11" x 14") Please secure entry tag in the bottom right-hand corner.
- 34. SPECIAL Jan Cranston
 Computer generated graphic design promoting Caledonia Fair
 1st Prize: \$20, 2nd Prize: \$15, 3rd Prize: \$10, 4th Prize: \$5
- 35. A computer designed calendar to include all 12 months that suits the "celebrate the family farm" theme.
- 36. Page of Scrapbooking that focuses on history in Haldimand County
- 37. Decorated Picture Frame
- 38. Handmade bracelet Material of your choice, mounted for display
- 39. Handmade Jewellery Material of your choice, mounted for display
- 40. Homemade First Aid Kit, must include list of articles in kit.
- 41. An article made from recycled materials

JUNIOR ART

Please mount work on bristol board. No frames or glass.

SECTIONS

- 42. Your favourite cartoon character, using media of your choice 22 cm x 28 cm, (8 1/2" x 11")
- 43. Acrylic, Summer Landscape 22 cm x 28 cm (8 1/2" x 11")
- 44. Watercolour, Theme is artist's choice, 22 cm x 28 cm (8 1/2" x 11")
- 45. A poem, done in calligraphy
- 46. Special Needs Pencil (No size requirement or restriction)
- 47. Special Needs Acrylic (No size requirement or restriction)
- 48. Egg shell art (8 1/2 x 11) A picture using eggshells

JUNIOR HORTICULTURE

COMMITTEE

Doug Murphy (905-772-7194), Jim Hussack, Dale Lang

- 49. An African Violet, most blooms, in an appropriate container maximum 6" to 8".
- A Thanksgiving centrepiece arrangement using flowers and fresh greens in an appropriate container.
- Collection of 4 kinds of vegetables (3 of each) named. Arrangement and display to count.
- 52. Tomatoes, Red, (3).
- 53. 2 Squash, 1 Variety, (named).
- 54. Longest Zucchini. (Italian Zucchini are not allowed).
- 55. Sweet Green Peppers (3)
- 56. Beets (tops removed), 1 variety, (3).
- 57. 3 Potatoes, one variety, named
- 58. Jack '0' Lantern type Pumpkin decorated as your favourite athlete with natural and artificial materials. Note: Natural Materials must be dominant feature.
- 59. A Collection of 5 Weeds, pressed and hand labelled, mounted for display on a sheet of Bristol Board or Construction Paper not to exceed 60cm. x 60cm. (approx. 24" x 24") including border.
- 60. A Collection of 10 leaves, pressed and hand labelled, mounted for display on a sheet of Bristol Board or Construction Paper not to exceed 60cm. x 60cm. (approx. 24" x 24") including border.
- 61. Sunflower, largest head

JUNIOR FIELD CROPS

Open to persons age 8 to 18 and all members of 4-H field crop or sheaf clubs.

Prize Money for Field Crops donated by Landray Farm Seeds, Hedley Seeds Ltd., and District 6 of Grain Farmers of Ontario.

Ziplock bag for Grain Samples will be provided by Caledonia Fair.

Exhibits must conform to size and weight rules or will be disqualified.

FIELD CROP PRIZE MONEY

(Sec. 62 - 74): 1st - \$10, 2nd - \$8, 3rd - \$7.00, 4th - \$6.00, 5th - \$5.00, 6th - \$4.00

SECTIONS

- 62. Wheat, 2 kg.
- 63. Oats, 2 kg.
- 64. Barley, 2 kg.
- 65. Soybeans, 2 kg.
- One entire Soybean Plant, no root, variety name written on tag. Greatest number of pods and maturity to count. Exhibitor to write number of pods on bottom right hand corner of board. Plant to be mounted on stiff cardboard no larger than 16" x 30".
- 67. Shelled Corn, 2 kg.
- 68. Hybrid corn 5 ears. Variety to be named.
- 69. Tallest Corn Stalk. NO ROOTS ALLOWED or entry will be disqualified.
- 70. 8" Slice of 1st Cutting
- 71. 8" Slice of 2nd Cutting or later

Sheaves to measure 5" - 7" at centerband and be mounted on self supporting stand. Prizes: \$20.00, \$17.50, \$15.00, \$12.50 and \$10.00 for all other entries.

- 72. Sheaf of Wheat
- 73. Sheaf of Oats
- 74. Sheaf of Barley

Grand Champion Junior Sheaf - \$100.00 cash prize - sponsored by Hedley Seeds Ltd.

75. Special - 4-H in Ontario - Depict a topic related to 4-H using seeds and grains. Display must be mounted on stiff cardboard or plywood. Size not to exceed 12" x 16" (30cm x 40cm)

Prizes: 1st - \$30, 2nd - \$25, 3rd - \$20, 4th - \$15, 5th - \$10

Sponsored by Hedley Seeds Ltd.

CLASS 43A (Exclusive to 8 - 12 Year Olds) BAKING

SECTIONS

- 1. 1/2 Loaf of White Bread, Made in a BREAD MACHINE (mix is acceptable).
- 2. No Bake Drop Cookies, any variety, 3 of one kind.
- 3. Rice Krispies Squares (3).
- 4. Blueberry Muffins (3), papers allowed.
- 5. Large Cookie decorated to resemble your favourite farm animal, not to exceed 6" in diameter. To be judged on decoration only.
- 6. Chocolate Chip Cookies (3).

HANDICRAFTS

SECTIONS

- One Page of Creative Photo Scrapbooking
- 8. A Handmade Christmas Ornament made from recycled materials
- 9. A Computerized Card
- 10. A Wrapped and Decorated Christmas Gift Box
- One collection of 4 Coloured Photos mounted on Bristol Board or Construction Paper 25cm. x 35cm. (approx. 10" x 14").
 Subject: My Family Vacation. Subject title must appear on display.

Photographs must be taken by the exhibitor.

Entry tag must be secured in the top right hand corner.

- 12. An Article made from Building Blocks, (ie. Lego), SECURELY mounted on a base. Total size including base not to exceed 30cm. x 30 cm. (12" x 12") Highest point must not exceed 40 cm. Exhibitor's Choice. NO LOOSE PARTS.
- A Teddy Bear Dressed for a Fall Picnic. Sitting or standing bear is not to exceed 18".
 NO LOOSE PARTS.
- 14 A handmade 'Pinata'
- 15. A Babysitter's Kit A collection of 8 items found useful when babysitting. They must be displayed in an appropriate and serviceable container. Please include list of contents.
- 16. Article of Papier Mache that celebrates the Family Farm
- A decorated hat
- 18. Welcome Sign for the Garden
- A homemade treat for "Birds"

ART

Please mount work on bristol board. No frames or glass.

SECTIONS

- 20. A Cut & Paste Design or Picture, using recycled materials, 23 cm x 30 cm (9" x 12").
- 21. Pencil Sketch, Any Subject 22 cm x 28 cm (8 1/2" x 11").
- 22. Coloured crayon drawing depicting your favourite thing to do at the fair.
- 23. Handmade jewellery, Mounted (not a friendship bracelet).

HORTICULTURE

SECTIONS

- 24. A Collection of Fresh Cut Marigolds, 5 stems, in a suitable container.
- 25. A collection of DRIED WEEDS in a Natural state, in a suitable container, ie. Milkweed, Cattails, and Teasels may be used. The container must be prepared so that it will not tip over. The weeds must be in a dried state, therefore water is not necessary.

CLASS 43B (Exclusive to 4-H Members)

PRIZES

1st. \$4.00; 2nd. \$3.00; 3rd. \$2.00; 4th. \$1.00 unless otherwise noted

- 1. Beginner Sewing One Decorative Pillow Case
- 2. Junior Sewing Handmade boxer PJ shorts. Must be in 'new' condition.
- 3. Senior Sewing Item must be clean
- 4. Baking 3 muffins, using maple syrup as an ingredient
- 5. A horse / western related craft using natural and recycled materials.
- Art Transparent Banner Painting Mix and layer acrylics to develop areas of transparency and opacity within a single painting - on an acetate sheet approximately 13" x 20". Exclusive to 4-H Art Club
- Art Painted Story Quilt Use watercolours to paint a personal story or memory on muslin and assemble as a quilt with felt backing approximately 12" x 16". Exclusive to 4-H Art Club
- 8. 4-H Food is Fabulous Club An invitation to the Food is Fabulous Achievement Dinner. Must include time, date, location and RSVP information. No larger than 8.5 x 11 sheet of paper.
- SPECIAL FOR 4-H MEMBERS Renee Hedley Rag Quilt
 Prize \$10.00 to the top 6 entries.

4-H CLUBS

CLASS 44A

HERDSMEN'S COMPETITION

RULES

- 1. Entries to be made to Fair Secretary on forms supplied.
- 2. Exhibits must be prepared by the Members of the Club.
- 3. Any Theme acceptable.
- 4. The Club Name must be prominently displayed.
- 5. 4-H Exhibit Cards must be properly filled out and properly displayed.
- 6. Club Exhibits must be set up from 10 a.m. until 4:00 p.m.
- 7. Paved Walkway must be kept clear.

PRIZES

Prize Money for the Herdsmen Competition is sponsored by the Caledonia Men's Club. \$30.00; \$25.00; \$20.00; \$15.00 and \$10.00 to all creditable entries.

OFFICIAL SCORE CARD

SCORE

1.		General Appearance - Fair Theme, Eye Appeal, Appropriate Topic	25
2.		Club Name and 4-H Exhibit Cards	15
3.		Courtesy of Attendant or Attendants	15
4.		Neatness	20
5.	,	Grooming of Animals	15
6.		Knowledge of 4-H	10
		TOTAL	100

CLASS 44C

4-H CLUB EXHIBITS

- Open to all 4-H Clubs in Haldimand and Norfolk Counties.
- 2. Exhibit must have definite relationship to the work of the respective club.
- 3. Entries shall be made to Caledonia Agricultural Society on or before Friday, September 12, 2014. Please use the Official Entry Form.
- 4. No entry fee will be charged in this section.
- 5. Exhibits must be placed in the Junior Section at the Caledonia Fair Exhibition Hall between 3:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 24 and remain until 6:30 p.m. Sunday, September 28, 2014
- 6. Table Space of 2 feet 6 inches by 4 feet, (92cm. x 122cm. approx.) will be available. Display board at back of exhibit must not exceed 3 feet, (1 metre) in height.
- 7. The 4-H Logo MUST be in a prominent location of the display. Failure to comply to requirement would mean elimination from the competition.
- 8. No electrical equipment permitted.

OFFICIAL SCORE CARD

Must Display 4-H Logo

SCORE

Attracts Attention (stopping power)	20
Effective Title (short, personal, catchy)	10
Suitable Subject (subject related to the 4-H Program)	10
Holds Interest (encourages study,is thought-provoking, personal)	10
Conveys Message (accomplishes purpose, promotes action)	30
General Appearance (simple, balanced, attractive)	10
Workmanship (neat, well constructed, wellspaced, easy to read)	10
TOTAL	100

PRIZES (GROUP SYSTEM)

1st, \$35.00; 2nd, \$25.00; 3rd, \$15.00

HALDIMAND COUNTY

4-H LIVESTOCK CLUB SECTION

Calves will be shown according to breed and class

All calves will be shown on Saturday, September 27, 2014. All project animals must be on the fairgrounds no later than 9:00 a.m.

2014 BABY SHOW

COMMITTEE

Liz Salac, Joyce Smith, Gail MacLellan

Sunday, September 28, 2014, 11:00 a.m.

Special Events Tent

Registration from 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Baby judging to commence at 2:00 p.m.

Separate classes for boys and girls.

We do not choose an overall winner.

SECTION

Time	Class	Age	
2:00 p.m.	A Girls	12-15 Months	
2:10 p.m.	B Boys	12-15 Months	
2:20 p.m.	C Girls	9-12 Months	
2:30 p.m.	D Boys	9-12 Months	
2:40 p.m.	E Girls	6-9 Months	
2:50 p.m.	F Boys	6-9 Months	
3:00 p.m.	G Girls	3-6 Months	
3:10 p.m.	H Boys	3-6 Months	
3:20 p.m.	I Twins	3-15 Months	
3:30 p.m.	Group Picture of	Group Picture of all Class Winners	

All times are approximate

When one class is finished the next one will begin.

12-15 mos. June 28/13 - Sept 28/13

9-12 mos. Sept 29/13 - Dec 28/13

6-9 mos. Dec 29/13 - Mar 28/14

3-6 mos. Mar 29/14 - June 28/14

3-15 mos. June 28/13 - June 28/14

FRIENDS OF THE FAIR

The members of the Caledonia Agricultural Society sincerely appreciate the support we receive from the community. We wish to thank the following sponsors for their contribution to a successful Caledonia Fair 2014. (Sponsors as of June 30th)

PLATINUM PLUS SHEAVES SPONSORS

Rotary Club of Caledonia

Scotiabank

PLATINUM SHEAVES SPONSORS

Clark Agri-Service

Hald-Nor Credit Union

GOLDEN SHEAVES SPONSORS

Agrium

Sharon & Ben Allison

CGC Hagersville

Caledonia Men's Club

Cayuga Mutual Insurance Company District 6 Grain Farmers of Ontario

Rick & Joanne Grant

Farm Credit Canada

John & Pat Hussack

Imperial Oil

Lythmore Media

McDonald's Restaurant

Ontario Power Generation

Vickie Peart & Charlie Roth

Sharon & Gerry Soules

SILVER SHEAVES SPONSORS

Benedict & Ferguson

Caledonia Garden Centre

DDP Technology, Dave Honchar

Don & Lois Douglas & Family

Russell & Karen Douglas

Fisher Heating

Ken Fleming Construction

Hamilton Sod. Division of Greenhorizons

Hedley Seeds

Henco Homes

Miller Funeral Chapel

Peart Strawberry Farm

Jayne & Doug Townson

BRONZE SHEAVES SPONSORS

Body Waves

Janice Boyter

Caledonia Hunters and Anglers

Jan, Tyler & Max Cranston

Bud Cunningham

Dekalb (Monsanto)

John Douglas Auction Service

Dr. R. Fox & Dr. C. Tuffner Lolli

Foto Source

Haldimand Insurance Brokers

Haldimand Press

Renee Hedley

Hyland Seeds

Richard Johnson

Lawrence's Sporting Goods

Bruce MacDonald

The Medicine Shoppe

NK Seeds (Syngenta)

O'Neill's Farm Equipment

Oneida Movers

Ontario Clydesdale Association

Alvin Peart - Memorial

Anne Peart - Memorial

Pharmaplus

Pressmens Hastings Printing

Eric Reeker Feeds

Dennis Searles Chevrolet

Don Smith

K. Bruce Smith

lan Thompson

Brian & Marian Walker

John Wilkieson

Larry Wilkieson

Ruth Zadanyi

TROPHIES AND SPECIAL AWARDS

Lena Atkinson

Marilyn Barker

Marg Bernhardt

Brian's Auto

Caledonia Country Crafters

CIBC Hagersville

Marina Fleming

Gallery Framing & Photo Grand River Home Hardware

Grand Smockers

Haldimand Horticultural Society

Harwill Farms

Hewitt's Dairy

Mary Hubert

Jim & Vivian Hussack

Ken and Ann Jav

Stan Jerome

Kathy Johnson

Jones Bakery

Sharon McBurney

Catherine McGill

Jean McClung

Doug Murphy

Allan Murray Memorial

My Sewing Room

Olde Country Jewellers

Matie Paul

The Quilt Rack

Ruffin's Pet Centres

Nancy Ruttan Sims Lock WI

St. Paul's Anglican Church

In Memory of Julius Sabo

Laurel Slack

Elizabeth Smith

Starlight Engraving

The Vac Shop

Roxanne Wilkieson

Shirley Young

Zehrs

WE ARE GRATEFUL FOR THE SUPPORT WE RECEIVED FROM THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO

CALEDONIA FAIR

Proudly presents

Meet Your Local Farmer

Saturday, September 27th
A Festival of Local Foods



905-765-6861

e-mail: info@caledoniafair.ca

www.caledoniafair.ca